ANNOUNCEMENTS 9/10/2025

Good morning, Burke High, at this time, please stand, if you are walking through the halls please stop where you are. To honor those who have paid the price and continue to pay the price for our freedom, we will say the pleage of allegiance.

I pledge allegiance to the Flag of the United States of America, and to the Republic for which it stands, one Nation under God, indivisible, with Liberty and Justice for all.

Night School will starts next Tuesday September 16th

GSA meets today in Portable 1

Burke DECA is hosing our Kickoff Meeting today after school! All 9th graders and 10–12 MBA students are invited to our first DECA Chapter meeting. Come meet our chapter officers, learn how you can get involved in DECA this year, play a game or two, and get the inside **scoop** on upcoming events. Make sure you make tranportation arrangements beforehand. Don't miss it — this is your chance to start your DECA journey today after school in room 233!

Boys Basketball will have open gyms/conditioning today from 3:15-4:30 in the auxiliary gym. See Coach Hale or Coach Howard for any questions.

The first French Club of the year will be today right after school in IC1! All are welcome to join and learn more about Francophone cultures around the world!

Drama Club is on Thursday. Reminder that Spring Break New York City trip registration is due September 30 and State Thespian Festival registration is Due October 2

Science Olympiad will meet Thursday in room 201 from 3:10-4:30. If you like science or engineering, feel free to stop by and check it out.

Retro Gaming club will still meet this Friday after school playing both Zelda and Resident Evil. New members and voice actors are always welcome. Please stop by Room 202 as we continue our journey on these two classics.

The PSAT will be given on October 23 here at Burke. Please see Mrs. Akins in the counseling office to register. The cost of the exam is \$20 and the deadline to register is October 1.

Students, on your iPad, please check your schedule this week to see if a winter sport is listed. If that is not correct, please come to the Main Office to speak with Ms. Woodard to fix. We have added winter sports and want to make sure you are still interested or want to be added to a winter sport.

Homecoming: Tickets are on sale today through September 19 and can be purchased during the lunch blocks at the Treasurer's Office for \$10.

Guest forms are in the AP office and need to be turned into Ms. Stogdill by September 18th at Noon. No forms will be accepted after that.

To celebrate selling our 200th book, we want to give you a chance to buy your 2025 Burke Book for \$20 off the regular price. Look for the QR codes found throughout campus this week to purchase your book through the Varsity website.

Baseball Parent meeting in the Burke Library on Tuesday September 15th at 6pm

Today's Lunch: General TSO Chicken w/rice or Homemade Cheese, Pepperoni or Meatball Mushroom Pizza

UNO Dual Enrollment online applications are due by Friday, 9/26 at 11:59pm. Please speak with your DE teacher for more information.

Just a reminder at 3:05 you are to leave the building. There is no reentry into the building. Once you leave you leave. If you need to wait for a ride, go to TWA and wait. If you are going to TWA, you must go there immediately. There are NO exceptions.

Every student is to attend their scheduled classes and be in their assigned rooms. Any student who is not in a classroom must always have a pass.

Bulldogs lead the pack by being proud, accountable, willing, and safe. Have a great day and go Bulldogs!!

For your information only:

Hey Ladies!! No need to be nervous no need to hesitate even if you have not played before or in a while. Come to pre-season conditioning and open gym for Girls Basketball every Monday and Tuesday. Meet-up will be in the auxiliary Gym Hallway right after school. See you Monday.

Just a reminder, we have a closed campus and that means that you are not allowed to leave the campus at any time. If you choose to do so you will be subjected to a search. Also, no outside food can be brought into the building. This also means that we **do not accept** any deliveries of candy, flowers, or balloons. They will be sent away.

If you need a late bus and ride a bus to school, please stop by the AP office before 1:00 PM daily and sign up. If you have any questions talk to your teacher or Ms. Nyla in the AP office.

The first 3 rows in the parking lot are off limits to students. The staff have been painted white, and students are yellow. Tickets will be given out if you park in these rows.

Tutoring is available on Tuesdays and Thursday's until 5:15 Starting Sept. 2. Students need to sign up for late bus if they are not car-riders before 1 pm. Late buses work for students with buses only.

If you are in a club, sports or tutoring after school and need a bus home remember to sign up for a bus ride home in the AP office before **1 PM daily.**

TWA-North Cafeteria

A brief reminder about our Transportation Waiting Area (TWA) that has been a trusted expectation for seven years. This is even more important during cold weather:

The Transportation Waiting Area (TWA) is a safe place for all students who are waiting for a ride after 3:05 p.m. and students released from activities prior to 5 p.m. Students will treat TWA as a study hall. Students should report directly to TWA to wait for a ride. Students will wait in TWA until their ride is here and exit the building using the east circle drive doors. Students who choose to leave the building, instead of checking in to TWA, will not be readmitted to the building. All students remaining at Burke High School after 3:05pm should be supervised by a coach, sponsor, teacher, or report to TWA.